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Direct line (01926) 47 6793 

email  andrewscott@warwickshire.gov.uk 

your ref   

my ref  9.2/ B4114/ 058  

 
 

Residents / Businesses in the vicinity of 

High Street / Blythe Road / Birmingham Road 

Coleshill  

 
 
Date: 8th June 2023 
 

Advance Notice of Works – Proposed Safety Improvements  

High Street / Blythe Road / Birmingham Road junction, Coleshill. 

 
Dear Resident / Business, 
 
I am writing to give advance notice of planned works in connection with the above project. 
 
To improve safety at the above junction, Warwickshire County Council will be installing new 
traffic signals and carrying out other related works. 

The work is planned to start on Monday 19th June and is anticipated to be complete by the 
end of September. Some minor investigation & preparation works will be carried out prior to 
the main works starting.  
 
To help minimise disruption and inconvenience to residents, businesses and through traffic 
the working hours will be restricted to 9.30am until 3.30pm (Monday to Friday). Temporary 
traffic signals will be in operation during the works, this is to allow the works to be undertaken 
safely. Bus services will continue to operate but may need to take alternative diverted routes 
during the course of the works, these will be notified by bus operators through notices placed 
at existing bus stops.  
 
The initial stages of the works, expected to take 4 weeks, will be to prepare the junction for 
the new traffic signals. There will then be a break of around 4 weeks to allow Cadent Gas & 
Severn Trent Water to undertake other planned works in the vicinity. Stage 2 of the works will 
be to resurface the junction and the High Street (north of the junction) to the River Cole 
Bridge, this work will require partial road closures over several weeks, to minimise description 
& inconvenience this work will be carried out on Sundays. The date of the road closures will 
be notified in advance via signs on street.  Alternative routes for diverted traffic will be clearly 
signed and access to residential & business properties will be maintained throughout.  
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The works will be undertaken by the County Council’s Highways Contractor – Balfour Beatty 
Living Places. If you have any queries or concerns over the works while they are being carried 
out, please contact the Duty Manager on 03452 415302.  
 
 
Yours sincerely  
 
Andrew Scott  
(Engineering Design Services) 


